June 2021 last message
Hello families and thanks for your part played in making this year a great experience, despite all the challenges of covid19!  This message is going out to our leaving grade 9 students’ families as well and you will move over to the high school messenger system over the summer.  
Here are a few last info items before we break for the summer:
1) Thanks to Sure Life Assembly for supporting our students the last 2 months of school with their Feed the Flock free lunch program.
2) This Sept, we will be doing a staggered entry to properly welcome the grade 6 students.  This means grade 6 students begin on Tues, Sept. 7.   The grade 7 and 8 students join us and therefor all students will be at school on Wed, Sept. 8.  
3) We have placed our time capsules in the school and there are a few tweets about it on our Twitter feed that you can check out on our school website: Pages - Home (nbed.nb.ca)
4) Our fundraiser for TruEarth laundry detergent runs all summer and we appreciate you buying from them—we receive 20% from every order and it adds up!   Plastic Free Week Sale July 1-7.  Please share this link with friends and family: https://fundraising.tru.earth/nakawicmiddle
5) The school office will remain open this week on Wed and Fri from 9 am until 3 pm (June 30 and July2).  There are many report cards to picked up as well as student items.  Items that are not picked up before this time may be discarded so if you cannot come in this week, please call to arrange a pick up time at 575-6010.
6) I came across this link I’d like to share with our school community as I realize that we are in a housing and rental crisis within our province and many families are facing difficult challenges with paying rent.  Just FYI if you are interested: Low-income working families can now apply for the Canada-New Brunswick Housing Benefit (gnb.ca)
7) School supplies for next year are being purchased in bulk and we will be distributing them to classrooms. This covers everything your child will need with the exception of a lunch bag, indoor shoes and book bag for your child.  We have also traditionally had an exploratory/general school fee that covered the consumables for the exploratory programs, school agenda, and lock for lockers.  We are merging these two fees together this year and it will be $65.00 per student.  Payment is payable with cash, cheque, or online via https://anglophonewest.schoolcashonline.com.  Notice will come out via school cash sometime this week and the amount is payable by beginning of school (Sept. 8) and no later than Sept. 30.  
8) Cafeteria/Lunches next year: Cafeteria services will resume in the fall for lunch and the menu will be communicated beforehand and all ordering is done online via at www.cafzone.ca.  Purchased lunches will continue to be delivered to classrooms.  When eating, students will be in homerooms and there will be some opportunity to eat at tables in hallway.  We will not have microwaves for students’ use.  





